One Drain at a Time

Have you seen the new storm drain markers? Those traveling through Gettysburg are likely to see blue and silver medallions on sidewalks near storm drains that say, “No Dumping, Drains to Stream.” On a recent October morning, boy scouts and volunteers from Troop 79 out of St. James Lutheran Church split into five groups and installed 150 storm drain markers along major pedestrian roads in the borough in an effort to educate passers-by about keeping the streams of Adams County clear and unpolluted. 

We left our scout uniforms at home that morning, to keep them free of the adhesive we would be using. Luckily, it did not rain, though the cold made the glue challenging to work with. Before setting out, we had a training session and discussed our goal of improving public awareness of stream pollution. As the groups headed out with their equipment, a volunteer was overheard remarking “we’re saving the universe… one drain at a time!”

As coordinator of the effort, I had the support and guidance of Adam McClain of the Adams County Conservation District. The ACCD supplied the tools and the medallions, with donors chipping in for the adhesive. Gettysburg is now part of the growing list of boroughs in Adams County using sidewalk medallions to help prevent water pollution.

Keeping water clean is particularly important for Adams County because it is located at the headwaters of the Chesapeake Bay. If you drop a leaf down a storm drain on York Street, it will float toward Rock Creek, leaving bits behind as it travels. When Rock and Marsh Creek converge, the battered leaf will enter the newly-formed Monocacy River. It will then drift leisurely down the Monocacy until it feeds into the Potomac River. What is left of the leaf will float down the Potomac and into the Chesapeake Bay.

Just like the leaf, each pollutant that enters our storm drains deposits itself into one body of water after another. Storm drain pollutants, such as cigarette butts, Styrofoam cups, and used motor oil degrade the waterways of Adams County and beyond. One quart of used motor oil can contaminate two million gallons of drinking water. The EPA estimates that American households improperly dump about 193 million gallons of used oil every year—seventeen times the amount of oil in the Exxon Valdez spill.

Fortunately, there are a few easy ways for us to stop polluting the streams. The simplest is to use the trash and recycling receptacles around Gettysburg. Around our homes, we can dispose of chemicals according to the directions on the package. We can use drip pans to catch motor oil and other pollutants while repairing cars; several local garages accept used motor oil. The Adams County Office of Planning and Development’s Recycling Brochure, available as a PDF online, provides detailed information about where to dispose of everything from used batteries to antifreeze.

It is vitally important that members of our community spread the word about preventing water pollution. Together, we can help protect watersheds in Adams County and beyond – one drain at a time.

[bookmark: _GoBack]For more information, or to join efforts to protect local watersheds, visit adamswatersheds.org.
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